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YOU helped us reach our year-end match!
Once again, I’m praising God and thanking you for 
helping us reach our year-end fundraising match 
goal of $100,000. Leadership tells me this effort 
has funded all field ministry for 2024! Many thanks 
to all who participated. 

Ministry touchpoints and trips
2024 is off to the races already with several 
training trips completed and scheduled.

Southeast Asian island - Another training has 
already been held in this area governed under 
Sharia law. Please pray for the growth and 
protection of these pastors. 

The first half of New Testament Survey in 
Zimbabwe.

Advanced Studies in the Old Testament (part 3) 
training in Malawi.

Multiplying Servant Leaders and the Character 
of God courses also in Malawi for women.

New Womens group in North Africa - 2 day 
orientation seminar in preparation of a full 
week’s training planned later this spring.

The last unit of Growing as a Godly Woman 
training to 30-35 leaders from 3 major regions in 
Nepal.

There are several trips happening in other sensitive 
areas of the world. Pray that God’s word going 
forth will “accomplish that which I purpose, and 
shall succeed in the thing for which I sent it.”  
Is. 55:11

Receipting company transition
BEE World has had to transition to a new receipting 
company. That comes with several waves of 
change and new interfaces and procedures to 
learn. The migration will enable us to serve our 
ministry partners and staff better in the future, but 
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Facilitator training (now called EMSL- Essentials 
in Multiplying Servant Leaders) will be held Feb 
12-15 and July 8-11 this year. Praise God the 
Feb training attendance is the fullest in several 
years. We are now accepting registration for the 
July date. Is God calling YOU to help pastors in 
limited access places learn good Bible study and 
interpretation skills?

Thank you for strengthening the church  
worldwide!

in the short term, there have been some glitchy 
challenges. (One small example was that when 
staff made a change in their reimbursement 
forms, it defaulted to pull from my personal 
support account since numerically my account 
number is first! Ack!) We’d appreciate your prayers 
and patience as we try to get all the processes 
smoothed out asap.

I’d also appreciate prayer to be able to share the 
ministry of BEE World more broadly and gain 
additional ministry partners in 2024. Thank you  
for your support and prayers!
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